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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Don Redman, Chair

FLORIDA INLAND NAVIGATION DISTRICT (FIND) SUBCOMMITTEE
January 23, 2014
City Council Chamber
9:30 A.M.
In Attendance:  Commissioners Gary L. Anderson (Chair),  Lane T. Burnett, Scott Shine, Ralph Hodges; Captain Jim Suber; Commissioners Stephen Swann and Edward J. Fleming, Jr. were also in attendance; Council Member Don Redman; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Tera Meeks, Chief, Waterfront Management Programming, Brian Burket, Parks & Recreation Department; Marilyn Allen, Legislative Assistant; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 9:32 A.M.  and announced that the purpose of the meeting was to review, discuss and make recommendations on potential FIND grant project proposals.

Brian Burket, Parks & Recreation Department, reviewed and explained FIND project lists that had been distributed.  The list contained priority projects of the Administration; these projects were in the construction phase.  Mr. Burket explained how the Parks & Recreation Department arrived at the list and the order of the projects, in particular.  A time-line spread sheet was also explained.

Mr. Burket explained that FIND (the Florida Inland Navigation District) allowed applicants for funding two years for projects’ design and two years for the projects’ construction.  Options for extension of time were provided.

Mr. Burket explained that the Pottsburg Creek dredge project and the Ortega River mooring field projects were on track and we needed to move forward with the construction phase or risk not being reimbursed by FIND for the design phase costs.

Mr. Burket explained and fielded questions on the following projects on the list:
Exchange Club Island Park; Sisters Creek Dock redesign; Ortega Channel Markings;

County Dock Road boat ramp (public safety issues); to alleviate fears raised by some, Mr. Burket indicated that the Parks & Recreation Department had instructed contractors not to touch any trees in the County Dock Road boat ramp project; the Northbank Riverwalk Bridge; and the Lighting at Arlington Lions Club & Wayne B. Stevens Boat Ramps.

The panel discussed the possibility of moving the Half Moon Island project up on the list.

The Parks & Recreation Department has met with contractors to fast-track the Exchange Island, Sisters Creek and County Road Boat Ramp projects because a September 1st permitting deadline looms.

Commissioner Ralph Hodges wanted to know what happened to the cap that Council Member Lori Boyer had previously stipulated for the design costs for Exchange Island.  He also wanted to know why the Administration presented the new projects list to the City Council before bringing the list to the Waterways Commission.  Tera Meeks, Chief, Waterfront Management Programming, explained that it was only in mid-December  when Duval’s FIND Commissioner, Aaron Bowman, made the Parks & Recreation Department aware that there would be more FIND funding resources available than previously understood.  Ms. Meeks explained that the Parks & Recreation Department had to make decisions as to how that additional potential funding could be allocated.

Providing lighting at the Wayne Stevens boat ramp was discussed.  Captain Suber explained that the public pressed for the lighting so as to have 24 hour access to the facility.  Commissioner Fleming said that these facilities should be well lit for public safety.  Commissioner Scott Shine indicated that he had a libertarian perspective on lighting at the facilities; people should be responsible for their own safety.  Commissioner Fleming retorted that if the City advertised that the facilities were opened 24 hours, lighting was necessary to avoid  City liability in the event of public safety incidents.  Commissioner Shine asked Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston her opinion on the City’s liability at parks or boat ramps if there were incidents as a result of poor (or lack of) lighting.  Commissioner Lane Burnett (an attorney) explained the liability issue.  Council Member Don Redman felt that proper lighting at the facilities was a necessity for public safety.

Commissioner Steven Swann asked Ms.  Meeks if there was other potential City funding for lighting projects, other than FIND.  Ms. Meeks explained that the City’s capital improvement funds could be considered.

Commissioner Ralph Hodges made the motion to delete the lighting projects and substitute the Charles Reece boat dock and the Northshore Kayak launch projects.  Brian Burket explained that making such a substitution would be a gamble at this juncture; timing was a significant issue.  Tera Meeks noted that she saw potential permitting problems with the Charles Reece boat dock because the site has been designated as contaminated.  On the Hodges motion, the Commission voted 2 yes, 4 no (Shine, Hodges).
Commissioner Edward Fleming made the motion to accept the projects list as presented by the Administration and recommend that the Waterways Commission approve the list for ultimate City Council approval.  The vote on the motion was 6-0 in the affirmative.

In Public Comments, John Nooney commented on a possible boat ramp project for Berkman Plaza and the potential for a floating dock at the Shipyards site.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:59 A.M.
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